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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Minutes

Zoning and Development Committee

Manhattan Community Board 8

Thursday, January 28, 2010

The meeting began at 6:35 P.M.

Hunter College School of Social Work

129 East 79th St., NY, NY 10075

Present: Elizabeth Ashby, Kenneth Austin, Michelle Birnbaum, Barbara Chocky, Barbara Rudder, Teri Slater (Co-Chair), Elaine Walsh (Co-chair)   Scott Grimm-Lyon (MBPO Fellow)
Excused: Marco Tamayo
1) Mr. Steven A. Figueiredo, representative for DOB gave an update on sign violations in the community district and discussed the process of enforcement of the signage regulations, he also went over regulations regarding scaffolding and sidewalk sheds. Mr. Figueiredo expressed that the new borough director of DOB is committed to the issue of sign enforcement and is working to get through the backlog of complaints. Concerns about the inefficiency of the system, specifically the length of time that it takes for a violation to get to environmental control board court were brought up by committee members during the question and answer period. Mr. Figueiredo offered to submit a list of practices regarding the issue of sign violation enforcement at a later committee meeting. Mr. Figueiredo also responded to additional questions regarding air rights and the cantilevering of buildings by stating that if buildings meet the building codes and conform to the existing zoning then DOB must allow them.

2) Mr. Scott Grimm-Lyon gave an update on the CB8 mid-block zoning text amendment expressing that all the information requested by DCP has been gathered and added to the original application, the text of the addendum is currently awaiting review by the committee chairs. Mr. Grimm-Lyon also went over the process for approval of a text amendment following the certification of the document by DCP.

3) Co-Chair, Ms. Teri Slater began a discussion on the loss of small business in the district, and the proliferation of block wide store frontage within CB8 by pointing out stipulations in the zoning code calling for a wide variety of shopping, and by introducing two guests from local businesses who wished to tell there stories. Cathy Thomas of the Casswell Massey perfume company on 46th and Lexington discussed how they have been in business in the same location since 1926, and how they have been recently asked to move so that a new business could take up the entire frontage along Lexington Avenue. Von Kahill of Lane Farms Grocery Store located at 1391 Madison Avenue discussed his business as providing a valuable community service that was in jeopardy of going away due to a rent increase of 110%. Committee members discussed small business preservation policies and quality of life issues related to small business. Mr. Grimm-Lyon was asked to research policies related to the issue from around the country, and to report the findings at a later date. Ms. Thomas and Mr. Kahill were thanked for their presentations.
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